

# GRANDIOSE Utterings of MONACO

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

Colo.-Wyo. District Volume 4, Number 5

Denver, Colorado August 2, 1985

President Bob asked Tom Evans to give the invocation today and lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

\*

Yes indeed, John did it again -- Lt. Gov. John Young that is. Two of John's previous guests, Howard Engleberg and Paul Sauer, submitted applications for membership. Both Howard and Paul were with us today and we welcome them. No doubt we'll be seeing them every Friday. John didn't stop there, he introduced another guest for the day, Don O'Connor. And not to be outdone by John, Bill Walters introduced his guest for the day, Gary Sankey. It's great to have both Don and Gary Join us today, and we hope to see both of you again real soon -- like next Friday.

## President's Comments

President Bob announced that the Club Board meeting for August will be on Tuesday, August 13, and at his house as usual. All Board members are expected to attend and any Club members who would like to attend are always welcome -- in fact, encouraged to attend. Bob's address i 3618 S. Narcissus Way.

Bob also reminded us about the Colorad - Wyoming District Convention August 15-18. Anyone who wants to attend and is not registered as yet may still do so -- but time is getting short. Another reminder about the officer installation banquet -- the date is Friday, September 27, on Lookout Mountain. Pat Bush and Bill Walters will give us more details soon. Put the date on your calendar and plan to attend.

## Project Business

Pat Bush introduced Janet Wilhelm who gave us a short summary of the Project Business activity scheduled for the near future. We have had Club members help out with Project Business in the past and Janet encouraged us to continue with our support -- even stronger than before. Those who have participated in the past endorse the activity as being very worthwhile for the young people. Anyone, hopefully many, who has the time and desire to become involved in Project Business should contact Pat Bush. Do it now -- you'll be happy you did.

Friday, August 2 Activities
"Golf" -- Doug Gill had all the arrangements put together for a great day of golf in the mountains. He said about sixteen were signed up to find the golf course about two hours away and somewhere near Frazier and Tabernash. His plans must have worked since some of the golfers found their way to the picnic and swim party Friday night in time to eat and tell us about their long drive in the light air (that's ball not car). Doug, you did well or was it done good.

"Picnic and Swim Party" - Curt Jefferies is a man of his word. He promised great picnic weather and that's what we had. Of course, anything is better than the weather two weeks ago -- but you really did it Curt -- perfect weather for a picnic and swim. And the food was super, but the best thing was everyone had a great time. Now if you don't remember what a great time you had, don't fret, the pictures will refresh your memory or at least give you something to remember. Curt, you and Dottie and those who helped you did a super job. Many thanks.

## Run, Hit and Pitch

There were 75 kids Monday morning, July 29, participating in the Run, Hit and Pitch contest according to Bill Walters. Bill was there along with Bill Litchfield and Son to handle the contest, determine winners and present many Optimist Trophies. Both boys and girls were competing for the prizes.

Leukemia Swim-A-Thon

Bill Eddy had all the details lined up for the Swim-A-Thon Sunday morning, August 4. He had volunteers signed up to count laps from 8 A.M. until noon. We'll find out next week how well the benefit went.

Annual Paint-A-Thon

Keep Saturday, August 17, open to help paint -- especially those who have signed up to help Rugby Spoden with the project. Rugby will find out soon who the lucky senior citizen is who will receive the benefits of our Club's expert painting. There's still time to sign up and paint up.

Circus, Circus

Tom Mauro, with sound effects, gave us another vivid reminder about the Colorado-Wyoming District Convention and more specific information on our Club's participation.

Program

Tom Mauro introduced Ms. Clem Spainhower from the Colorado Society to Prevent Blindness. We learned that sight with both eyes is precious -- something we often take for granted. Eye protection, eye care and regular eye checkups are important and our responsibility. Once eyesight is damaged, it's often too late to care. So care early and protect your eyesight. Thanks, Ms. Spainhower, we'll follow your advice.

Winners

Both Pat Bush and Paul Bernard won tickets (courtesy of Tom Mauro) to attend the PGA. The cash was divided between Frank Middleton and Marlin Kent.

## CALENDAR:

August 9 Andre Pasque School

August 15-18 Colorado-Wyoming District Convention

August 17 Paint-A-Thon

August 23 Ed Fogel - Municipal Bonds

Joe Marci Tom Mauro Ralph Pederson Pat Bush	Vice President Vice President Past President	758-9409 771-3748 751-9300 759-3384 750-9409
Terry Miller N	Newsletter	759-2943

### BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dave Butler	Carl Burgess	
Russ Paul	Mark Campbell	
Al Brunner	Bill Swigert	

*		*
*	MEETING PLACE	*
*		*
*	AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave.	*
*	DENVER, COLORADO	*
*	Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.	*
*	, ————————————————————————————————————	*





The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to:
Joe Marci 4173 So. Rosemary Way Denver, CO 80237

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.

MR. JOE MARCI 4173 S. Rosemary Way Denver, Colorado 80237